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The German Ambassador in the Soviet Union (Schulenburg) to the 
German Foreign Office

Telegram
VERY URGENT Moscow, April 13, 1940—10:31 p.m.
SECRET Received April 14, 1940—5:20 a.m.
No. 687 of April 13

   Molotov today asked me to see him and brought up the following:

   Persistent rumors were being circulated everywhere that Germany would soon be forced to include 
Sweden in her Scandinavian operations, particularly in order to ship more troops to Norway. Molotov added 
that in his opinion Germany, and definitely the Soviet Union,
were vitally [lebhaft] interested in preserving Swedish neutrality. He asked me how much truth there was in 
these rumors.
    First, I referred to my statement to him on April 9, that our operations would not touch Sweden and 
Finland and added that I was not aware of the slightest indication that we had any designs on Swedish 
territory. Nevertheless, I would pass his inquiry on to Berlin.
   In conclusion, Molotov declared that the Soviet Government was greatly interested in preserving Swedish 
neutrality, that its violation was frowned upon by the Soviet Government, and that it hoped the inclusion of 
Sweden in our operations would not take place, if this could at all be avoided. Request instructions by wire.
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